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Gree)ngs from your Pastor . . . 

Learning About God 

 Each year a large part of humanity starts back to school in September, either to preschool, ele-

mentary, middle school, high school, college or beyond.  For the most part we are grateful for the privi-

lege to learn.  But at every level we choose what it is we will learn.  Some things are fundamental; we 

start very young to lay a founda1on upon which to build. The same is true of our religious life!  As a par-

ent you would never think to not send your child to school where they will learn to read and wrote and 

do simple arithme1c.  Yet each year parents across America fail to see that even from an early age learn-

ing about God also needs a founda1on. 

 You may think the biblical stories children lean are just colorful stories designed to entertain, but 

they are so much more.  The story of Noah and the ark is so colorful and fun, but it teaches that God’s 

promises are to be believed.  That, my friends, is a fundamental corner stone of religious life.  This year 

do everything possible to see that the children you are responsible for begin and con1nue in the process 

that leads to growth in our rela1onship with God.  Also remember that learning is a lifelong experience.  

We don’t at any 1me graduate from the process.  In the Sunday school mailings older youth will learn 

journal wri1ng and young ones will learn the Lord’s prayer. 

 Star1ng September 16
th

 at 10 AM we invite all available adults to par1cipate in the process of 

faith sharing and growth by gathering here at church in the coffee hour room to share and learn from 

one another.   (More informa1on is on page 2 of the newsle?er. 

 

Pastor McKinley 

September 8, 2019 

Blessing of the Backpacks! 

There will be a church picnic following the service!   

Pastor will supply the hotdogs and rolls. Please bring a salad or dessert to share. 

We will have a sign up sheet just to determine how many will be a)ending and what 

you intend to bring so we can have enough food for everyone!   

We hope to see you all there! 
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Celebra)ons September 

Birthdays: 

 5th ~  Walter Rieger 

 9th ~ Brian Camp 

 9th ~ Kelly Camp 

 9th ~ Kari Nova)n 

12th ~ David Coppola 

16th ~ Doris Estelle 

21st ~ Charles Turansky 

24th ~ Suzanne O’Donnell 

25th ~ Margaret Coppola 

Anniversaries:  

11th ~ Walter & Dianne Rieger 

18th ~ Rick & Cherylann Gerhard 

22nd ~ Philip & Carole Hepp 

Servers for September 

Lay Asst.:  

1st: Todd Engle ~ 8th: Roberta McGilvery ~ 15th: Terry Stahlhut ~  

22nd: Kris Calabro ~ 29th Roberta McGilvery 

Lector: 

1st: Sharon Rollier ~ 8th: Steven Lance ~ 15th: Todd Engle ~ 

22nd: Kris Calabro ~ 29th: Roberta McGilvery 

Ushers: 

1st: Lana Hyer & Eva LaBrozzi ~ 8th: Carole Hepp & Sharon Rollier ~ 

15th: Millie Mar)n & Roberta McGilvery ~ 22nd: Sco@ & Kim Brown ~  

29th: Tom & Jane Grogan 

Building a New Life in Christ 

Everyone home during the day  -  we’re star1ng a support group of faith on Mondays 

star1ng on September 16th, at 10:00AM in the Coffee Hour room. 

In Memory of Jim Mechtel we’ll begin by sharing our journeys of faith. Digging deep into 

our memories, when do we first remember hearing about Jesus, and how did it make you 

feel? What are our early memories of God? 

It’s a place to start. There will be refreshments, and we can make plans.  Maybe there’s a 

different day to meet or a special topic you’d like to explore.  The important part is that 

we’ll be there for each other, giving support, and calling on the direc1on and strength of 

the Holy Spirit to guide us. Hope to see you all there. 

Pastor McKinley 



3 

Writer’s Corner 

By: James Mechtel 

 St. Paul wrote letters to his Christian brothers and sisters when he could not visit with 

them.  Likewise, I am writing to you as I am unable to visit you. I always have you in my prayers 

and think of you often. 

 I have been gathering thoughts on articles about contemplation and meditation.  One on 

contemplation is the concept of strength.  Strength is only known by testing.  A thread or wire is 

said to be strong but it needs tested to know, or we can rely on a trusted source that it will sup-

port 50 pounds.  When we use it to hold up 25 pounds we know that it will hold.  The important 

thing is not the testing, but the knowing. 

 To test God is a sin as it belies our trust in Him, He does test us. 

 Abraham was tested to be willing to sacrifice his son.  God accepted his willingness and 

gave him more heirs than stars in the sky.  Poor Job was tested beyond reason.  He never 

blamed God, but he did question Him as to why.  He proved to be faithful and trusting, God tests 

us, but not beyond our endurance. 

 Another concept is about the bodies we have been given with 5 senses.  The sense of 

taste is not just on the tongue, but it uses all our senses and mind.  It involves the whole body.  

Hearing uses the crunch of a pickle or chips, sight helps by viewing favorite or delicious food, 

touch is the feeling on the tongue like a fine pudding, taste is the sweet, sour and salty sense, 

odor is the smell of the food (try tasting anything holding your nose closed), and the mind antici-

pating a favorite food by watering the mouth before it enters the mouth.  When the food or drink 

is swallowed there is no more taste — only the memory of it. 

In memory of James Mechtel 
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Thank You Corner!Thank You Corner!Thank You Corner!Thank You Corner!    
Thank you Jeff for the beautiful new 

summer banners you have donated for 

the church in memory of Anita Paerg.  

Another beautiful addition to our 

banner collection. 

Roxanne 

Immanuel’s Website Update! 

Jeff  has been busy at work updating our  website, not 

an easy task!  But thanks to his eye for detail and 

ability to navigate around the website editing page, he 

has created a very nice website for you!   

If  you have any suggestions or ideas they are more 

than welcome.   

Just drop Jeff  an email at:   

organmaster214@aol.com 

Don’t forget to check it out!!!!  Thank you! 

Website:  www.ilutheran.net 
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UPDATE:   

The food pantry con1nues to remain busy.  For July we helped 56 

families which totaled 244 people.  I would like to thank Anne?e, 

Cherylann, Eleanor, Hilde, Joan, and Sharon for dona1ng their 1me 

during the week, and the congrega1on for their dona1ons to keep the 

food pantry running.  We also had  new helpers over the last 2 weeks, 

my daughter Shannon, and my neighbor Cole?e Grisanzio, and her 

daughter Victoria.  My brothers Ross and Will brought their daughters 

Addison, Juliana, and Stella Grace to help make up the book bags to 

give out the last week in August.  We had to buy a new refrigerator for 

the food pantry in July to replace the one we had donated from 

Fulfill.  Turkey sign ups will start in September since Fulfill needs a total 

by mid-October. 

Thank you for all of your con1nued support 

Sco� Brown 

Food PantryFood PantryFood PantryFood Pantry    

TO: 

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

 

IMMANUEL EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH 

20 Monterey Circle, Lakewood, NJ  08701 

Phone: 732.363.1599    www.ilutheran.net  

Pantry Hours & Dates 

September 12th & 26th 

10:00 AM to 12 noon 

L to R Addison, Juliana, Stella Grace 


